
PRESS RELEASE 

Town Council Meeting 

May 9, 2017 
 

 

Attendance:  Mayor:  Glen McCaffery; Councilors:  Elvina Rumak, Mel Cadrain, Alexis Armit, 

Darin Barker; Chief Administrative Officer:  Richard Dolezsar; Director of Public Works:  Todd 

Chahley 

 

The following were received and acknowledged: 

 -    April 25, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes 

 -    RCMP Report 

 -    Public Works Report 

 -    Recreation Facilities Maintenance Manager’s Report 

 -    Accounts 

 -    Building Permit Report 

 -    Various Correspondence 

 

BYLAW NO. 4-17 

Bylaw No. 4-17, being a bylaw to authorize an agreement with the R.M. of Hudson Bay #394 

respecting provision of a Grant in Lieu of taxes from municipal tax revenues on certain properties 

located within the Town of Hudson Bay, was adopted. 

 

INTER-MUNICIPAL FIRE AGREEMENT 

Council approved the Inter-Municipal Fire Agreement between the Town of Hudson Bay and R.M. 

of Hudson Bay #394 for the period January 1, 2017 to December 31, 2018. 

 

UMAAS CONFERENCE 

The CAO and Assistant Administrator/Treasurer were authorized to attend the June 6-9th UMAAS 

Conference in Saskatoon. 

 

SKID STEER PROPOSALS 

A Committee of the Mayor, CAO and Director of Public Works were authorized to finalize a 

decision on the purchase of a Bobcat and associated accessories for primary use at the Waste 

Disposal Site. 

 

DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS 

Murray Paulson was appointed as Director of Public Works effective May 22, 2017. 

 

STAFFING – PUBLIC WORKS/CASUAL 

The Town will advertise a starting position with our Public Works Department. 

 

WASTE DISPOSAL SITE FEES – RESIDENTIAL DEMOLITION 

In addition to the current truckload rates for receipt of demolition materials at the waste disposal 

site the Town will add a rate of $1.20 per sq. ft. for residential demolition based on single storey 

constructions with a surcharge of 50% for a second storey. 

 

POOL STAFF SCHEDULE 

The 2017 Pool Staff Schedule was accepted. 


